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ADJOURNED MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

Tuesday, 19th September 2006 
MOTION NO.4  


MOTION:  Councillor Therese Ridge

That this Council agree to initiate a pilot programme of a community warden service which involves a permanent presence of Council Community Wardens in areas which have need of such a service.  Particular regard to be made to the needs of the elderly and vulnerable and the supervision of play and amenity areas for the benefit of all.  This programme could save money for this Council by preventing vandalism and dumping which is a major cost for this Council and would enhance the social and visual amenity.

Report:
The Department of the Environment, Heritage & Local Government’s Pilot Community Warden Scheme operated in 5 local authority areas (Counties Galway, Leitrim and Wexford, Galway City and Naas)from 2002 to 2004, fully funded by the Department, in line with current and previous Programmes for Government.  The Pilot Scheme was extended by the Minister for one year only (2005) at a reduced level of funding (equivalent to costs less direct service income (e.g. fine income)) to facilitate consideration of the future of the pilots and the question of extending the service across local authorities.  In 2005, there was a total of 45 Community Wardens in the 5 pilot areas.

An independent review of the Scheme concluded that the scheme has been quite successful and has generally been “perceived positively by those who have experience of it, including local authority management and staff, the Gardaí and the local communities”.

In December 2005, the pilot authorities were advised of the Minister’s decision to agree to the community warden service being put on a permanent footing in those areas on the basis of continued but reduced funding from the Department over the following two years (2006/7) i.e. 66% of the 2005 funding level in 2006 and 33% in 2007.  Thereafter, the full costs of the service will be borne by the individual local authorities.

The main activities of community wardens are (i) enforcement e.g. traffic, litter, (ii) monitoring e.g. public areas, suspected breaches of regulations, and (iii) community and tourist liaison assistance.  Liaison with the Gardai has been a key feature of the scheme, with a good deal of day-to-day contact which has worked effectively in most areas.  Another important feature of the scheme has been liaison with communities, including liaison with local neighbourhood watch and community alert schemes, visiting and addressing schools on environmental issues and visiting older and vulnerable people.  

Some industrial relations however need to be addressed and in this regard the Local Government Management Services Board (LGMSB) is to lead on HR/IR issues regarding the pilot and future operation/roll-out of the service. The LGMSB will, in consultation with the Department and City and County Managers, consider the most appropriate way of taking matters forward.

New Community Warden Schemes cannot be initiated outside of these pilot areas in the interim without the approval of the Department of the Environment, Heritage and Local Government.

